BULLETIN Issued by the Division of University Relations

Volume 69, No. 13, November 24, 1992

BRITAIN BEQUESTS TO TCU EXCEED \$15 MILLION

TCU is the beneficiary of bequests by the late B.M. and Frances Britain of Amarillo that total more than \$15 million, with about \$2 million of it to be received in the future from funds held in trust.

Announced during last week's meeting of the board of trustees, the bequests are among the largest ever received by the University, said Chancellor Bill Tucker. The distribution of the estate was finalized just recently, about 18 months after the death of Frances Britain. Her husband, longtime Amarillo attorney B.M. Britain, died in 1980.

"Without question, Frances Britain cared deeply about TCU as did her husband," Tucker said. "Decades ago he began contributing annually as he felt they could toward an endowment fund at TCU; she continued doing so after his death. They wanted to do something significant for TCU, and this marvelous bequest fills that dream. Their unconditional loyalty and great generosity and good work shall endure as long as this old University stands."

There were other bequests made in the will, which specified that the remaining assets of the estate were to go to TCU.

The fund which Britain began at TCU in the 1970s had reached about \$240,000 at the time of his wife's death. Like the ultimate bequest, it was made part of the University's permanent endowment, with the principal invested and only its income available for general University purposes.

Britain, a 1924 graduate of TCU, once recalled that he was the manager of the 1921 TCU baseball team whose pitcher was L.R. "Dutch" Meyer, a good friend who later became TCU's legendary football coach. The season was under way when the University, short of funds, could no longer pay the baseball coach, and Britain for one year assumed the coach's duties as well as those of manager.

He began practicing law in Amarillo in 1927, the same year he graduated with highest honors from the University of Texas Law School. At his death, he was the much-honored senior partner in the law firm of Culton, Morgan, Britain and White.

Frances Britain had attended other schools but came to share her husband's affection for TCU, which he served as a member of the board of trustees from 1973 until his death.

Chancellor Emeritus James M. Moudy, who came to know the couple in the 1970s, described them as "good people, sweet people who lived modestly. From what they said and how they lived, comfortably but unpretentiously, there was nothing at that time to reveal that TCU would be so favored by their generosity."

TCU BULLETIN/2 11/24/92

TRUSTEES HEAR FAVORABLE FISCAL REPORT

An audit showing that TCU lived well within its budget last year, along with the announcement of the Britain bequests, highlighted the trustees' Nov. 20 meeting.

The report on the last fiscal year was favorable largely because of an unexpected increase in enrollment. Though only 2 percent, the increase allowed the University to set aside more than \$1 million in reserve as a cushion for years when -- and if -- enrollment is less than expected.

"Just now the health of higher education in the United States, public and private, is less than robust," said Chancellor Bill Tucker. "In contrast, the record of TCU's solid if not dramatic progress has extended into the 120th year of the University."

The largest challenge ahead, he said, "is that of capitalizing on our own growing strength to take a full step forward and earn higher recognition in the universe of American universities."

Trustees moved in that direction later in the meeting when they asked that a steering committee be named to organize a comprehensive fund-raising campaign and suggest, by March 1994, what its goal should be. The move was not unexpected. New academic initiatives -- such as the engineering program that began this fall -- and a master plan for the physical campus, all calling for additional funds, were discussed and approved by the trustees at previous board meetings.

This meeting was the first for eight trustees newly elected to the policy-setting board. John V. Roach of Fort Worth chairs the 50-member group.

In his report to the board, Chancellor Tucker said that:

- Fall enrollment of 6,728 is "slightly above the high side of our expectations," and the freshman class of 1,262 is one of TCU's largest ever;
- TCU has entered into a formal arrangement providing for a regular exchange of students with the Universidad de las Americas Puebla, an exchange that may lead to other cooperative efforts between TCU and what he called one of the most outstanding private institutions of higher education in Mexico;
- E. Leigh Secrest, vice chancellor for fiscal affairs, has announced his retirement next May, and a nationwide search to fill the position is under way;
- Margaret J. Barr, vice chancellor for student affairs, has taken a similar position at Northwestern University, and Don Mills, associate vice chancellor of that division for the last four years, will fill the post on an interim basis.
- Dedication ceremonies will be held in late January for the new Winthrop Rockefeller Building for Ranch Management, named both for Winthrop P. Rockefeller, a TCU trustee and a 1974 graduate of the Ranch Management Program, and for his late father, once the governor of Arkansas.

Another trustee was honored by the board when it named the University's writing center the William L. Adams Writing Center. Adams is chairman of Union Pacific Resources Company. The Union Pacific Foundation provided the major funding for the center, which is used by thousands of students and recognized as a model program of its kind.

The board's executive committee reported that, after a thorough discussion and after deliberating on the matter for several months, it unanimously agreed not to allow student representation on the board. Trustees supported that decision.

TCU BULLETIN/3 11/24/92

TCU WILL HOST AIDS QUILT SHOWING

Fort Worth will have its first look at parts of the AIDS Memorial Quilt Sunday as TCU begins a three-day showing of 16 panels in the Student Center ballroom. Opening ceremony will begin at 2 p.m., and invited guests will read the 128 names of the AIDS victims listed on those panels as guests enter the ballroom.

Chancellor Bill Tucker will welcome the audience, and Precinct I Commissioner Dionne Bagsby will read a proclamation from the county. Sponsors of the quilt's visit to Fort Worth, in addition to TCU, are Texas Wesleyan, AIDS Outreach Center, Tarrant County AIDS Interfaith Network, Tarrant County chapter of The Names Project, Amon Carter Museum, Tarrant County Mental Health-Mental Retardation Services, the American Red Cross and HIV Services of the Tarrant County Health Department.

Hours for the showing, which leads up to the Dec. 1 observance of World AIDS Day, are 2 to 6 p.m. Sunday and 10 a.m. to 9 p.m. Nov. 30 and Dec. 1.

An educational aspect of the event will be alternating showings during those hours of two videos, "Common Threads" and "A Visible Symbol," as well as material distributed at educational tables set up in the Student Center lounge by the sponsoring agencies. Kathy McDorman of history, who is directing the educational portion of the event, said volunteers are needed to help hand out the material. Faculty, staff or students may volunteer at the tables in the lounge.

DEC. 1 SET FOR FALL ASSEMBLY

"The University Self-Study" is the topic for the fall Faculty Assembly scheduled Dec. 1. The 3:30 p.m. gathering will be in Moudy Building 141N.

The presentation will be made by Gene Alpert, self-study director, and others chairing self-study committees. The report will be followed by questions and discussion.

FOUR-PHASE PROJECT UNDER WAY

A four-phase project is under way through Information Services. The installation of new equipment, to be completed by the end of this month, will relieve the load on many of the University's computers.

The phases include:

- --A new machine for all academic research and instructional work that currently is on hardware which also will support the library. "This will tremendously improve the library system performance," explained Assistant Vice Chancellor Dave Edmondson;
- --Upgrading the IBM academic MUSIC machine to improve performance on the IBM 9370;
- -- Upgrading the IBM administrative system to run on more current state-of-the-art hardware and software to be completed by June;
- --New ad hoc report generator that will make ad hoc reporting much easier for administrative users on campus.

This project is part of a \$300,000 effort approved by trustees during their fall meeting on campus last week, Dave said.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULES ANNOUNCED

Mary Couts Burnett Library, Rickel Center, Brown-Lupton Student Center and Marriott Food Service facilities will alter schedules for the Thanksgiving holiday period. Hours are:

Eden's Green:

<u>Library:</u>		Nov. 24	closes at 2 p.m.
Nov. 25	7:45 a.m5 p.m.	Nov. 25-29	closed
Nov. 26-27	closed	Nov. 30	reopens at 11 a.m.
Nov. 28	1-5 p.m.		
Nov. 29	4-11:45 p.m.	Pizza Hut:	
		Nov. 24	closes at 10 p.m.
Rickel Center:		Nov. 26-28	closed

Rickel Center:		Nov. 20-2	o Closed
Nov. 25	closes at 5 p.m.	Nov. 29	5 p.mmidnight
Nov. 26	closed		
Nov. 27-28	1-5 p.m.	Snack Bar:	
Nov. 29	closed	Nov. 25	closes at 2 p.m.
		Nov. 26-2	9 closed
0. 1 0		Nov. 20	manmana at 11 a m

Student Center:		Nov. 30	reopens at 11 a.m.	
	Nov. 25	7 a.m8 p.m.		
	Nov. 26	closed	Staples:	
	Nov. 27-28	8 a.m8 p.m.	Nov. 25	closes at 2 p.m.
	Nov. 29	7 a.m10 p.m.	Nov. 26-29	closed

Nov. 29	7 a.m10 p.m.	Nov. 26-29	closed
		Nov. 30	reopens at 11 a.m.
Main Cafeter	<u>ia:</u>		
Nov. 25	closes at 6 p.m.	Worth Hills:	

Nov. 27-28	9 a.m6 p.m.	Nov. 26-29	closed
Nov. 29	8 a.m6 p.m.	Nov. 30	reopens at 7 a.m.

FACULTY, STAFF APPOINTMENT

closed

Nov. 26

Ponnapa Naren, who completed the Ph.D. degree in biochemistry at the Indian Institute of Science in Bangalore in October, joined the chemistry department earlier this month as a research associate. He held merit scholarships while earning a bachelor's degree in agriculture and a master's in agricultural biochemistry. For doctoral studies he held a scholarship from the Council for Scientific and Industrial Research. He is the author of studies published in 1990 in Cereal Chemistry.

Nov. 25

closes at 2 p.m.

TCU BULLETIN/5 11/24/92

COME HEAR A JAZZ THESIS DEC. 4

All too often a master's thesis spends its life on a library shelf, unread by anyone except the student who wrote it and the professor who graded it.

Not so with Cal Lewiston's thesis. The Metroplex jazz performer/teacher earned his Master of Music degree in composition here in 1990, and his thesis was Signs of a Time: A Jazz Suite for Studio Orchestra.

That thesis will have its world premiere Dec. 4, performed by TCU's award-winning Jazz Ensembles at their annual winter concert at 8 p.m. in Ed Landreth Auditorium.

The concert, conducted by Curt Wilson, is a "Latin Explosion," in keeping with TCU's Global Semester theme. Included will be *Floreando*, an authentic Latin salsa number from California, as well as *Latin Import* and old favorites like *Besame Mucho* and *South of the Border*.

Even Duke Ellington's It Don't Mean a Thing if It Ain't Got That Swing will be played in salsa, featuring TCU senior Rob Laney of Dallas on the vocal.

Other standards will include *Moten Swing* from the Count Basie library and a tribute to Miles Davis, who died last year.

SIX SHOW STUDIO ART

Six studio art majors will show their undergraduate work one last time in the Bachelor of Fine Arts exhibit Nov. 30 through Dec. 4 in Moudy Building Exhibition Hall.

Paintings, prints, sculpture and drawings will be on view at the show's opening reception from 6 to 8 p.m. Nov. 30 and from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. during the rest of that week.

Fort Worth students in the show are Kevin Chupik, Allen Oney and Fidel Valdez. They will be joined by three other Texans -- Jill Adams of Athens, Michann Bailey of Miami and Julie Hensley of Dallas. All six will graduate in December.

STUDENTS RECRUIT MANAGEMENT PANEL

"Total Quality Management," a panel discussion organized by speech communication graduate students Donna Lang and Samantha Sloan, will feature four management specialists. The program is scheduled for 9:30-10:45 a.m. Dec. 1 in Moudy 141N.

Lynn Lacey of Kerr, Celia Hirschenhofer of Cut Craft Inc., John Scovill of Harris Methodist Health Service and Stephen T. Ming of Union Pacific Resources will participate as panelists, then take part in informal conversation with members of the audience.

Hosting professionals from non-profit and for-profit business and service establishments is an annual project of Tammie Potvin's undergraduate "Business and Professional Speaking" class, for which the two graduate students serve as lab instructors.

Former panelists and other guests from the community are invited to attend, and interested faculty and staff members and students also are welcome.

For many of the 76 students enrolled in Tammie's course, the panel program culminates a semester of first experiences in addressing a group, presenting a sales proposal and communicating within and outside a business or non-profit organization, according to Samantha.

TCU BULLETIN/6

NOTES ON FOLKS

Charles Deeter (mathematics) represented the Department of Mathematics at the fall meeting of the Texas Association of Academic Administrators in the Mathematical Sciences in Austin Oct. 30-31.

Bill Moncrief and Chuck Lamb (marketing) made a presentation at the annual Southern Marketing Association conference in New Orleans Nov. 4-6. The paper was titled "Academic Career Planning." Bill also was installed as president of the Southern Marketing Association at the same conference.

Yushau Sodiq (religion-studies) presented a paper titled "Islam in the Richmond Area" during the 21st annual conference of the Association of Muslim Social Scientists at Michigan State University Oct. 30. Muslim social scientists from the United States, Canada, Middle East, Sweden, Sudan and Pakistan attended this conference. The research for Yushua's paper was funded by the Ford Foundation, New York.

Terri Cummings (art/art history) presented a lecture demonstration on "Photography and Artists Books" at the Texas Association of Art Educators conference in Abilene Nov. 5-8. Six undergraduate art education students also attended the conference. They presented workshops involving a variety of studio techniques in an open forum with Abilene elementary classroom teachers. Students attending the conference were Joel DeLong, Chelisa Herbrich, Kristi Simank, Mark Webb, Jill Taylor and Sallie Funderburg.

Bernadette Szajna (Neeley School) has been notified that her article, "Determining Information System Usage: Some Issues and Examples," has been accepted for publication in Information and Management.

David Gouwens (Brite) has been elected an officer of the Søren Kierkegaard Society. As its member-at-large representative to the American Academy of Religion, he will be responsible for co-ordinating the society's programs at AAR national meetings for the next two years.

Elizabeth Freeman (management) and co-author J. Kay Keels of Louisiana State University presented their paper, "A Framework of Outcomes of Entrepreneurial Networking," at the 1992 annual meeting of the Academy of Management in Las Vegas. Beth also is involved in several strategic planning consultations in the community including design and facilitation of the strategic planning process for the United Way of Denton County, coordination of the M.B.A. leadership development strategic analysis project for the Tarrant County United Way, design and implementation of Williamson-Dickie Manufacturing Company's strategic planning process and speaker for their planning luncheon at the Fort Worth Club.

Chris Barry (finance) was the featured speaker at the Inter-University Finance Symposium at the University of Missouri Nov. 13. He spoke on "Capital for Emerging Companies" and on "Emerging Capital Markets."

Gary Whitman (music) was featured soloist and guest lecturer Nov. 8-10 at Augustana College in Sioux Falls, S.D. He presented performance master classes on clarinet and saxophone and a campus-wide lecture on "jazz influence on rock and popular music." Nov. 10 was the fall concert of the Augustana College Northlanders Jazz Ensemble for which Gary was guest woodwind soloist, performing on alto and tenor saxophone, oboe and clarinet.

TCU BULLETIN/7 11/24/92

NOTES ON FOLKS

Judith Gans (music) was named district governor for North Texas at the Texoma regional conference of the National Association of Teachers of Singing held recently in Shawnee, Okla. She becomes one of the four district governors for the three-state region.

Judy also presented a NATS Artist Recital at the conference, held on the campus of Oklahoma Baptist University. Along with soprano Lynda Poston-Smith of the Southwestern Baptist Theological Seminary, Judy sang solo and duet music for soprano (s). Title of the program was "Dueling Divas."

Derek Skaggs (extended education, admissions) concluded a year of service as president of the Texas Association for Community Service and Continuing Education during the organization's Nov. 17-20 meeting in Fort Worth.

The University of North Carolina-Duke University Latin American Studies Consortium hosted **Don Frischmann** (modern languages and literatures) Nov. 5-6 at UNC-Chapel Hill. He delivered a public lecture titled "Contemporary Mayan Theatre: Bridge Between Past and Future" and lectured to classes in the drama department.

Funeral services were conducted Nov. 16 at Greenwood Funeral Home for **Phyllis Drake**, longtime secretary in the English and sociology departments before retiring in 1985. A resident of Fort Worth since 1949, she was a volunteer at All Saint's Hospital. She died at her home Nov. 14 after a lengthy illness. She is survived by a daughter, Debbie Nelson of Austin, and two granddaughters.

TCU staff member Elena Hicks of admissions and three alumni were among 22 individuals honored in this year's Minority Achievers program in Tarrant County. Featured in a Star-Telegram special section on Nov. 16, they were honored at a Nov. 18 banquet. The alumni are Leroy Abrahams, community affairs coordinator at Team Bank and Class of '86 member; John Quiroz, Class of '80 member who is vice president of commercial lending at Comerica Bank; and Michael D. Price, Star-Telegram manager of pre-press, packaging and distribution. Elena, assistant director of admissions, is a member of the Class of '89.

Emeritus Prof. Paul Boller (history) spoke on "Congress, Then and Now" on Nov. 20 at the 82nd annual convention of the National Council of Teachers of English in Louisville, Ky. More than 5,000 teachers and supervisors of elementary and secondary school English as well as college faculty and teacher educators from throughout the United States and Canada attended. Paul's other recent presentations have been Oct. 3-5 at North Carolina's Elon College, Oct. 8 at Tulsa's First Unitarian Church on "Religion and Politics," a discussion of presidential campaigns Nov. 27 at North Lake College and Nov. 5 on "Campaign '92: A Curious Contest" to the Junior League of Fort Worth. On Nov. 18 he was one of the speakers at the annual literary luncheon sponsored by Brandeis University National Women's Committee at Shady Oaks Country Club.

The TCU Honors Program was represented at the National Collegiate Honors Council conference in Los Angeles Oct. 29-Nov. 1 by **David Grant**, **Mark Thistlethwaite**, **Sally Bohon** and three officers of the Student Honors Cabinet, **Jamie McIlvain**, **Akum Norder** and **Jeff Carruth**. David and Mark collaborated on an interdisciplinary Teaching/Learning presentation, "Oh Say Kant You See: Vision as Insight and Discovery," and Sally led a Nuts & Bolts Workshop on structuring an Honors Week titled "Hail Scholarship: We Honor Your Presence."

TCU BULLETIN/8 11/24/92

FROGS DEFEAT ORU, NM STATE

In both swimming and diving, Horned Frog teams defeated Oral Roberts University and New Mexico State University in a meet on campus Nov. 14. The men's scores were TCU 66-ORU 47 and TCU 70-NMSU 38, while the Lady Frogs won over New Mexico 72-40.

The women's first places included:

- --400 medley relay -- Wendy Oksanen, Heather Renders, Tama Salter, Laura Wade;
- --One- and three-meter diving -- Kelly Crowell;
- --50- and 10-free -- Sara Widmeyer;
- -- 200 butterfly -- Salter;
- -- 200 intermediate -- Julie Musgrove;
- -- 200 back stroke -- Jamie Bobo;
- -- 200 breast stroke -- Renders;
- --1,000 free -- Lisa Colby;
- --400 free relay -- Musgrove, Salter, Widmeyer, Jill Lakusiak;
- -- 200 free -- Lakusiak.

First-place winners in men's competition were:

- --400 medley relay -- Phillip Gauthier, Eric Cobel, Matt Houston, Ted Murphy;
- --1,000 free -- Toby Huibregtse;
- --200 fly and 500 free -- Walter Soza;
- --200 back -- John Dolynchuyk;
- -- Three-meter diving -- John Thomas.

"We had a good meet, not like the emotional meet with Arkansas or A&M on Nov. 20," said Coach Richard Sybesma. "Our distance swimmers did much better. Our divers also did a good job. Both our teams are doing well, but our women's team has shown vast improvement over last year."

This year's team captains are Crowell and Oksanan, Ryan Kling, David Weintraub and Robbie Blair.

JUST A REMINDER...

...that Dec. 4 is the deadline for submitting enrollment forms for the new TCU health insurance plan. These should be turned in to the Human Resources Office at 2913 Princeton.

TCU BULLETIN/9 11/24/92

GOLDWATER AWARDS DEADLINE SET

Students interested in careers in mathematics, natural sciences or those engineering disciplines that contribute to the technological advance of this country are being invited to apply to the Barry M. Goldwater Scholarship and Excellence in Education Program. Deadline for 1993 nominees is Feb. 5, 1993.

The award covers eligible expenses up to a maximum of \$7,000 per year. Junior recipients are eligible for two years' support or until the baccalaureate degree is received. Senior awardees are eligible for one year's support or until receiving the baccalaureate degree. Awards for 1993-94 will be announced in May.

An applicant must be a current full-time sophomore or junior who is pursuing a baccalaureate degree, have a B average or equivalent, stand in the upper fourth of the class and be a U.S. citizen, resident alien or U.S. national with intentions of a career in the three fields.

The Goldwater foundation, established by Congress in 1986, operates an educational scholarship program designed to provide opportunities for outstanding U.S. students with notable academic records and demonstrated interest in careers in math, natural science or eligible engineering disciplines.

AddRan Associate Dean Priscilla Tate, who has information about the scholarships, encourages faculty and staff members to send qualified students to her before Dec. 11.

TCU IN THE NEWS

"ROTC cadets stage 24-hour vigil in remembrance of POWs, MIA" was the Star-Telegram headline for the Nov. 12 story and photo related to activities in front of Sadler Hall and at the flagpole. Shown in the large photo were Cadet Lt. Col. Curtis Martin and Cadet Capt. Yvonne Nelson as they lighted the candle that burned 24 hours. The event was sponsored by Amold Air Society and Angel Flight.

"Today's seniors embrace life with vigor" was the title for the lead story in the Winter 1992 issue of FOCUS, the magazine of Harris Methodist Fort Worth, that featured comments by Mildred Hogstel (Harris College), "People have a choice now. Aside from a few careers, there is typically no mandatory retirement age, and people can work as long as they are capable," she said. "The ideal is to retire gradually."

Alumnus Larry Grummer-Strawn, who worked in TCU's first Hunger Week as a freshman and is featured on this year's program, was the subject of a feature titled "TCU alumnus to paint word picture for Hunger Week" that appeared in the Nov. 14 Star-Telegram.

The Star-Telegram's Cheers column that same day included a tribute from the library's catalog department staff. "To Robert Sulak, assistant director of landscaping and grounds at TCU, and the crew of tree professionals who acted quickly and expertly to save the great old cedar elm with a split trunk outside the library. You made the birds and the squirrels and those of us who watch from our office windows very happy."

"Driving away crime" was the headline for the Nov. 15 Star-Telegram story that quoted Preston Elrod (criminal justice). The specialist in delinquency and crime prevention noted that "If you increase offenders' perception of detection, they may try to relocate to other neighborhoods where there is less possibility of detection."

Calendar of Events

- Nov. 24 --Thanksgiving Chapel, TCU/Brite. --Who's Who recognition banquet.
- Nov. 25 -- Classes recess at 5 p.m. for Thanksgiving.
- Nov. 30 -- Classes resume, 8 a.m.
- Dec. 1 --Fall Faculty Assembly with presentation and discussion of "The University Self-Study," Moudy Building 141N, 3:30 p.m.
 - --Basketball, TCU women vs. North Texas women, 5 p.m.; TCU men vs. Louisiana Tech men, Daniel-Meyer Coliseum, 7:35 p.m.

TCU BULLETIN/11 11/24/92

OFFICIAL ABSENCES

Students listed below must make up any class assignments that were missed. It is the responsibility of the student to arrange with his/her professor for the make-up. If you have any questions, call 921-7855.

Journalism students who missed classes after noon on Wednesday, Nov. 18, through Friday, Nov. 20, to attend the Society of Professional Journalists annual convention in Baltimore, Md.:

Benz, Tyler Hill, Julie

Johnson, Ben McIlvain, Jamie Sasser, Brian

Yonco, Lisa

The TCU Army ROTC Brigadier Drill Team will represent TCU in Natchitoches, LA, for he Natchitoches Christmas Festival Parade on Friday, December 4:

Benton, Aaron Cain, Trinia Crawford, Deidra Economopoulos, M. Evans, Michelle

Howington, Mike Horst, Diana Jaggers, Tamara Little, Todd Luttrell, Lynette Magill, Eric Morely, David Munson, Debbie Pugh, Teresa Range, Nathan

Rucker, Mark Ruett, Stephanie Schnardhorst, Debbie Schrader, Natalie Winters, Michelle

Students who missed classes between 10 a.m. & 1:45 p.m. on Nov. 19 for a field trip to the Dallas Museum of Arts:

Baker, Russell Beard, Lisa Blackwood, Joanna Bollinger, Beth Bronner, Jason A. Brown, Carolyn

Chung, Jennifer Crisp, Rebekah Gardere, Jacqueline Miller, Terry Hennessy, Anne Jablonski, Amy

Lampo, Ann Medrick, Cari Mitchell, Catherine Susnar, Stephen Mooring, Shannon

Myers, Joseph Rubio, Ricardo Ryden, Anders Zmugg, Andrew

Women's rifle team members who missed classes after 12 noon, November 20, to participate in activities at West Texas State:

Bickle, Christa Blalock, Lori

Morgan, Dawn Parks, Michelle

Hubmer, Christine

Riley, Mary Teran, Lita

Tesdahl, Amy

Students participating in Choral Music Education field trips on Monday, Nov. 16 from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. and on Friday, Nov. 20 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.:

Akers, Julianne George, Jonathan Hoban, Joan

Keeter, George Lewis, Stephanie Monday only:

Lusby, Rebecka McCartney, Brent Reynolds, Wendy

Robertson, Elizabeth Sharples, Jill

Patterson, Theresa Varnado, Mark

Friday only: Tynes, Randy

Carlisle, Beth

Students who atended the National Association of Teachers of Singing Texoma Regional conference in Shawnee, Oklahoma, on Thursday and Friday, November 5 & 6:

Baker, Denise Bauman, Kelly Bedell, Clare Brock, David Carlisle, Beth Cropper, Jenna

Flores, Danny Gaissert, Blythe George, Jonathan Gonzales, Tony Jones, Anna Lewis, Stephanie Maxwell, Todd Moharter, Shannon Oliver, Reyth Patteson, Melissa Plaag, Joel Pumill, Amy

Robertson, Elizabeth Rucker, Beth Sharples, Jill Varnado, Mark Weaver, Jamie

TCU BULLETIN/12 11/24/92

OFFICIAL ABSENCES (cont.)

Football team members who missed classes after 10 a.m. on Friday, November 20, to participate in a game at Texas A&M:

Allsbrook, Robbie Allen, Marcus Avery, Chad Ayers, Joey Barnes, Clifford Baumann, Todd Bendele, Phillip Black, Mike Bolden, Tunji Bowdoin, David Brannon, Jody Breedlove David Brewer, Kevin Brooks, Brian Carroll, Shelby Carter, Brashant Chilton, Jason Clay, Leon Coleman, Carter Collins, Brian Connelly, Patrick Cordesman, Kevin Cornell, Labron Cromwell, John

Crow, Brandon Cullors, Derrick Davis, Andre Denton, Don Evans, Greg Ford, Corey Garcia, Bernie Gore, Blake Harper, Baraka Harriss, Greg Hickman, Anthony Hinderlich, Gerard Holler, Phillip Holmes, Kevin Hopes, Manvel Houston, Mike Jackson, Bryan Jackson, Michael Jackson, Sadd Jones, Calvin Jones, Lenoy Katri, Matt Kelly, Jason King, David

Knake, Max Ladner, James Lafavers, Rick Lamb, Duke Lamb, Mike Lansford, Matt Martin, Mikyha Martin, Steve McLeod, Scott McPhearson, Kyle McWilliams, Charles Milby, Boyd Modkins, Curtis Mooney, Matt Moore, Kelly Morse, Jody Moulton, Mike Myers, Tyson Nash, Steve Noack, Mike Oglesby, John Oliver, Jimmy Piland, Chris Pryor, Vincent

Rand, Tony Rawlins, Beau Reed, Steven Rentie, Caesar Ritchmond, Jason Robbins, Barret Roy, Tyron Sabolovic, Mike Schultz, Darren Shelton, Buster Shipley, Stephen Simmons, Paul Smith, Brad Smith, Robert L. Sorrells, Paul Townsend, Michael VanPelt, Trey Wallace, Brad Washington, John Washington, Rodney Wesley, Rico West, Royal Wilkinson, Jeff Woodley, Richard Wright, Adam

Correction

The Rifle Team missed classes all day on November 12, instead of after 4 p.m. as indicated earlier. Members of the team are:

Bickle, Christa Blalock, Lori Morgan, Dawn Parks, Michelle Riley, Mary Teran, Lita Tesdahl, Any

Students who missed classes from November 17 through 20 while on a field trip to Washington, D.C. with former Speaker of the House Jim Wright:

Adatto, Bradford Ball, Rachel Rose Bauer, Charles Bickley, Darsi Bode, Christina Boem, Tammy Boullion, Todd Box, David Carpenter, Phyllis Clark, Charles Coffey, Kendall Corbett, Kristin Douglas, Mary Gillespie, Rebecca Graf, Brian Grant, Christopher

Hamilton, Jason Hardin, Julie A. Harris, Heather Hightower, C. Hooker, Deborah Jeff, Sharon Johnson, Kelli Kazmetsky, Aaron Keller, Sean Lamb, John Loffland, Tom Loftin, Trent Malik, Soraya McCauley, Jerri McClendon, Matthew McCormick, Brian

McCurry, Robyn McEvoy, Andrea McLaughlin, Robert Mentone, Quinn Miller, Christian Moore, Jerrel Ogburn, Julie Oley, Joseph Parris, Joseph Phillips, Lance Powell, Natalie Ramsey, Todd Reed, Melisa Reader, Elizabeth Rickett, Carolyn Scott, Jenni

Scott, Semon Schermerhorn, Erika Schrepel, Bryan Siemach, Laura Sill, Shannon Simms, Richard Sloan, Celeste Stacy, Thomas Sutherland, Laura Wade, Benjamin Walker, Kameron Wilbourn, Katherine Williams, Megan Wilson, John Wright, Kristi Wunderlich, Bonnie